
 
 

 

May 8, 2024 

 

 

Chairman Tom Cole     Ranking Member Rosa DeLauro  

House Appropriations Committee    House Appropriations Committee  

H-307 The Capitol      2313 Rayburn House Office Building  

Washington, D.C. 20515     Washington, D.C. 20515 

 

 

Dear Chair Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:  

 

I am requesting funding for the Marion low pressure sewer project in fiscal year 2025. The entity 

to receive funding for this project is the Guilford Township Municipal Authority, located at 115 

Spring Valley Road, Chambersburg, PA 17202. The funding would be used to install grinder 

pumps and a new low pressure sewer system.  

The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the proposed project will serve to 

remove an environmental hazard represented by failing septic systems and ensure safe drinking 

water is available to the residents of Guilford Township. The new sewer system will account for 

expanded need in the community due to residential and economic growth in the area.  

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Title 

VI of the Clean Water Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq. 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

John Joyce, M.D.  

Member of Congress 


